


 

Dear Electra Province Sisters:   
 
Congratulations to Electra Province on our successful 93rd Fall Conclave "The Art of Giving" in Kansas City, 
Missouri October 4-6.  We were blessed with several Sisters visiting from other provinces: Celaeno Province: 
National President Connie Cripe and Celaeno Province President Deb Hood; Alcyone Province: National Vice 
President Linda Colton, Province Corresponding Secretary Shelley Nelson, and Rebecca Rowan; Taygeta 
Province: National Trustee Becky Cooper; the National Executive Secretary-Treasurer Cindi Cook and 
Electra Province National Trustee Cathie Barber.  
 
Thank you all for traveling to Kansas City in support of Electra Province. What a perfect way to celebrate each 
other, sharing traditions and exchanging or exploring new ideas, as well as strengthening and forming the 
bonds of Sisterhood.   

A big Thank You to everyone for your generous donations at Conclave to Amethyst Place and support of the 
Saturday evening live landscape painting ... demonstrating "The Art of Giving".  Thanks to your generosity on 
Saturday evening, all funds collected were donated to ArtKC.  More details can be found in this issue of The 
Pleiad.     

How exciting to announce Electra Province has gained five new members since October 2023. Two Sisters 
were Initiated prior to 2024 Conclave, with one Sister Initiated Friday evening of Conclave. Please join me in 
Welcoming:  Kim Garcia (KS Beta); Sam Larson (NE Eta) and Kristy Moreland (MO Delta). We still have two 
Pledges to be Initiated:  Sara Marsh (KS Alpha) and Tiffany Agee (NE Eta).  We will keep you posted of these 
events as soon as the information is available.   

Thank You to the KS Kappa Chapter for conducting the Memorial Service at Conclave honoring the dedication 
and years of service of Pauline Robinson (March 3, 2024) and Marie Beuchat (June 18, 2024) both from the KS 
Alpha Chapter. They will truly be missed.  

Congratulations to the newly installed 2024-2025 Board of Directors:  Vice President Brenda Thompson (KS 
Beta); Educational Director Julia Ourecky (NE Eta); Recording Secretary Tammy Cocannouer (KS Beta); 
Corresponding Secretary Cindy Whiteley (KS Kappa); Treasurer Vicki Lignitz (KS Kappa); and Immediate Past 
President Gail Allen (KS Kappa).  Thank you for the honor of representing Electra Province as President. I look 
forward to continuing working with this fabulous group of dedicated and energized Sisters.   

At the post-Conclave meeting of the newly installed Board members, I asked Vice President Brenda and 
Educational Director Julia to begin working on their 2024-2025 Membership Theme and Educational Program 
so this information can be sent out to each Chapter the first of January 2025 as we begin a new year, allowing 
each of you a few more months to prepare your Chapter to actively plan, support, and participate in both of 
these important year round programs. So, mark your calendars and share this important information with 
everyone.   

 



All Electra Province Sisters are "beautifully rooted” in the many traditions of Delta Theta Chi Sorority, each 
bringing their own unique attributes, knowledge, dedication, passion and support of our Sisterhood. Each of 
us are responsible for sharing and growing our Sisterhood to help sustain this wonderful "women supporting 
women" organization, and the many ways we support literacy, educational scholarships, and the needs of our 
local communities. Thank you, everyone, for all you do to support these many wonderful programs.   

I hope you are all enjoying the Electra Province Social Media posts, with the first post published June 2024. A 
big Thank You to Gail Allen (KS Kappa) and Julia Ourecky (NE Eta) for shining a light on Electra Province 
Sisters, sharing monthly Province, Chapter and World events, Founder's Day celebrations, chapter educational 
programs, social events and philanthropic efforts. If you are viewing these posts on Facebook or Instagram, 
please be sure to click "Like", add a "comment" and then "Share" to post on your Facebook to help promote 
DTC and Electra Province activities. By doing so, you will be helping increase the number of "followers" of 
Electra Province. It has been interesting to watch these numbers grow since June.  If you don't have access to 
Facebook or Instagram, you can also view these posts on the Electra Province website. For any questions or 
suggestions, please reach out to your chapter's Social Media contact person, or to Electra Province Social 
Media Chairs, Gail Allen or Julia Ourecky. Thank you Sisters, for all you do to help keep us informed and 
connected!   

With the Holiday season upon us, please remember to share "The Art of Giving" to those less fortunate to help 
make their Holidays a little brighter. I would encourage you to pick up the phone and call Sisters on the 
Isolation/Shut-In list or mail a card with a personal note. If you live near one of these dear Sisters, perhaps a 
little in-person visit, bring a poinsettia plant or freshly back Holiday bread, cookies or fresh fruit. The best 
"gift" of all is a little bit of your time. If you don't have this list or know someone who should be added to the 
list, please reach out to Teresa Carter (KS Beta).   

May each of you be blessed with the precious gift of time with Family, Friends and Sisters.  May you be 
surrounded by all of your loved ones, remembering and sharing precious memories of those who are no 
longer with us, and make new memories. We all have so much to be Thankful for ... we are truly blessed. 

Happy Holidays to all and a very Happy and Healthy New Year! 
In Sisterly Love, 

Cheryl 

Cheryl Neeley, MO Delta Chapter 
Electra Province President



 
 
Hey girls, 
 

For those that don’t know, I am the Electra Province Vice-President this year.  I will be sending out the 
Membership theme sooner than usual so watch your email…..I know you are excited! 
 

Since the Pleiad theme for this addition is “Beautifully Rooted”, I would like my beautiful sisters to think back 
to a time when we had to add more chairs to the Conclave meeting room to accommodate over 50 sisters in 
one room.  What wonderful memories those are for me!  Yes, our sisterhood used to be a lot bigger and we 
had so much fun, so many sisters to visit with.  Ahh, those were the good ole days. 
 

I recently told a KS Beta sister why I enjoy going to Taygeta Province Convention each year.  It’s because they 
have so many sisters come to their convention that it reminds me of how Conclave used to be at Electra.  Our 
Conclave could be that way again, but I need your help! 
 

To have more sisters at Conclave to visit with, we need more sisters in our chapters.  There are so many 
women that need us.  They need the sisterhood, they need a break from their husbands or children, they need 
an opportunity to do more community service, they need a chance to learn new things and read more books.  
Do you know of any women who meet that criteria?  If you answered ‘YES’, then what are you doing to make 
sure they know about us?  If you answered ‘No’, then are you thinking hard enough? 
 

Let that sink in a minute…….  Are your own judgements getting in the way? 
 

My goal for Conclave 2025 is to have at least 5 new sisters to initiate.  What are you going to do to help me 
reach that goal?  I challenge each of you to make it your goal to offer our sisterhood to other women.  What 
are you waiting for? 
 

I know I would be lost if I didn’t have my sorority sisters in my life.  Do you feel the same way?  What are you 
going to do about it? 
 

Your beautifully rooted in DTC sister,   
Brenda Thompson 

 



 
 

 



 







 

Sisters, 

I believe that our roots are strong, but we need to keep moving with the times if we are going to continue to 
grow.  I, as Electra Province Trustee, could not be prouder of what our Electra Province Board accomplished 
last year.  I know that our National President has been very impressed with where we are going.  I hope we 
can keep repopulating the leaves on the tree and continue to grow. 
 

Don’t forget to talk about Delta Theta Chi wherever you go and whoever you talk to.  You never know when 
that seed you plant by your conversation may sprout it’s own roots.  We must be continually vigilant about 
looking for prospective members.  My biological sister who just moved to Pennsylvania has joined a quilt guild 
out there.  She is hoping to talk up our sorority and possibly recruit enough members to start their own 
chapter.  Yes, they may be “senior citizens”, but I’m sure they have daughters and granddaughters that might 
be interested. 
 

We must all keep looking or our roots will shrivel even more than they have of late. 
Hold high the torch! 

Cathie Barber 
Electra Province Trustee 

To all my Electra Province Sisters, 

I wanted to say Thank You for supporting the theme for Electra Province Conclave this year: The Art of Giving. 
We hope everyone was able to build and create more meaningful memories here in Kansas City, Missouri. The 
women's shelter, Amethyst Place, was very grateful to receive all the items that were brought to help support 
their cause for single mothers trying to get back on their feet. This included bedding (sheets, comforter and 
pillows), bath and kitchen towels, cleaning pads, utensil set, toaster, swiffer mop and cleaning pads, cleaning 
supplies, paper products, and a variety of non-perishable food products. They were extremely thankful for the 
swifters as they need those to help keep all their housing clean and tidy. 

The other organization that we were raising funds for, ArtsKC, was very happy to receive their check in the 
amount that was raised Saturday! Our live entertainment that evening could not have been even possible 
without our local artist and Honorary Member, Marylin Mahoney. She did an amazing job recreating a 
landscape image that she personally took at a local park by the Missouri River. The success of this event would 
not have been possible without all of your generous hearts and donations.  

Thank You! 
Fraternally, 

Eileen Neeley 
      2024 Electra Province Conclave Chair 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 







 

 “Trees” by Joyce Kilmer 
I think that I shall never see 

A poem lovely as a tree. 
A tree whose hungry mouth is prest 

Against the earth’s sweet flowing breast; 
A tree that looks at God all day, 
And lifts her leafy arms to pray; 
A tree that may in summer wear 

A nest of robins in her hair; 
Upon whose bosom snow has lain; 

Who intimately lives with rain. 
Poems are made by fools like me, 

But only God can make a tree. 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Website:      www.deltathetachi.com 
Facebook Group:   Delta Theta Chi – Sisters 

 

Facebook Group Page:   Electra Province of Delta Theta Chi 

Instagram Group Page: electraprovince.dtc 
Social Media Email:   dtcepsocial@gmail.com 
Scholarship Email:   dtcepscholarship@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

Pleiad published by the KS Beta Chapter 

All DTC Sisters & Little Ones are Invited to the 

Annual December 

 Holiday Story Time   
and Favorite Holiday Memories 

Thursday, December 19, 2024 
   7:00 p.m. CST 

Contact cheryl.neeley@yahoo.com for the link 
to an evening of celebration and Sisterhood! 

 


